
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – February 23, 2009 
 

 

Present:     Harry L. Reid, Richard Bielefield, John J. Strasser 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      James Snyder, Roger Aldrich  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen signed the warrants and they were posted with the Budget and Ordinance 

attached. 

 

ROGER ALDRICH met with the Selectmen to submit his resignation from the Veteran’s 

Memorial Committee.  The Selectmen accepted Mr. Aldrich’s resignation with regret.  

Mr. Aldrich stated that Mr. Bernstein had collected a great amount of good information.  

Mr. Aldrich questioned whether the Selectmen should dissolve the committee and they 

did not make a decision. 

 

The Selectmen received a letter from the Town of Lisbon in regard to the Champagne 

property and the status of the two lots in Sugar Hill.  The Selectmen have forwarded the 

information to Attorney Waugh for a legal opinion. 

 

The Selectmen received two property abatement applications and will submit to the 

Assessor for review. 

 

JAMES SNYDER met with the Selectmen in his position as Moderator to review the 

warrant with the Selectmen. 

 

The Selectmen discussed information from Attorney Fulton in regard to a  property 

abatement and will follow her advice in obtaining a verbal assessment. 

 

MR. REID made a motion to accept the minutes of February 9, 2009 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. REID the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday, March 2, 2009 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 


